Conservation Commission , Minutes, March 19, 2013

Present: Rick Burnet, Linda Leddy, John Mathias, Jeff Smith PR G oo

Absent: Tim Dempsey, Ami Dion

New Business: e
Jeff Smith read a letter from Jake Jacobsen resigning from the Conservation
Commission, effective immediately. It was agreed that the Commission will
encourage interested persons to apply for this opening. Follow-up discussion
will be held at the next meeting.

George Rose’s call to the Commission concerning the location of a well on
Oak st property was returned by Rick Burnet.

Old Business:

Hearings:

Revised plans were received from Collins Engineering for Lot 1 — 8, Map
16, West St. Jeff Smith noted that the Commission could not deliberate on
this submission since there was no quorum present. Commission member
Linda Leddy is an abutter and therefore is not sitting as a voting member on
this case. Neighbors Sally and Larry Picard were in attendance and
submitted a letter ( see March 19, attached) expressing their concerns. The
Commission received it but did not discuss it or any other aspect of the
proposal. The hearing was rescheduled for April 2, at 7:45 pm.

The hearing on the Montello St ABC lots was continued until April 2, at
7:48 pm, there being no quorum present since John Matthias is an abutter
and is not sitting as a voting member on this case.

A bill was received from MGP for $330 for the Montello and West

St ads in the Halifax reporter. John M prepared a payment order for this
amount to go to the town accountant, which was co-signed by the other
commission members.

A receipt from the Town Treasurer was received, dated 2/20/13, noting that
$1215 had been received from the Commission and credited to the
Conservation general account.

The meeting was adjourned by unanimous vote at 8:55 pm.
Recorded by LEL



